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Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 20, 2014, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, David Gorden, Andrew Tittler and Kristine Langdon. 
Members Absent: Brian McGrath.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
1020 High Street- Stormwater Management Permit application from Diane Patriarca for an 800 sq. ft. patio in rear of existing house. (SWP-2014-19) Continued from November 6, 2014- the applicant has requested to continue until December 04, 2014.

Mr. Civian made motion to continue 1020 High Street until December 4th, seconded by Ms. Bugay.
 
9 & 11 Hooper Road- Application for a Stormwater Management Permit for the construction of a two family building. (SWP# 2014-22)

Greg Bunavicz was present from Borderland Engineering.

Ms. Bugay asked that the detail for the inspection ports be included on a revised plan. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue the Stormwater Management Permit for 9 & 11 Hooper Rd pending the receipt of revised plans with the inspection port detail, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA

1039 East Street- Request for an amendment to an existing Order of Conditions (DEP # 141-0380)

Joe Federico was present. He explained that there is an increase in the size of the additions from 4900 to 7000 square feet. Also, instead of it being attached, they plan to put a 30 foot separation between the buildings due to the fire code.

Mr. Civian confirmed with Mr. Federico, and the Conservation Agent verified, that the previously approved infiltration system will still be sufficient for the runoff.

Mr. Civian made a motion to approve an amendment to DEP # 141-0380, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
 
36 Saw Mill Lane- Notice of Intent from Legacy Donuts, Inc. for the redevelopment of 36 Saw Mill Lane including the renovation of an existing building and the reconfiguration of the parking lot for a drive-up window lane. (DEP# 141-0471)

Matt Smith was present from Norwood Engineering along with the applicant Chris Dacosta with Legacy Donuts.

Mr. Smith explained that they consider this a redevelopment project. He explained that they plan to remove the existing non treated discharge and direct it into the site. They also will increase landscape green space.

Mr. Civian commented that a peer review will be needed.

Mary Divine, an abutter located at the Mother Brook Condominiums commented that this location is critical to Mother Brook and asked if they have they considered permeable pavement.

Mr. Smith showed where pavement will be replaced. He also explained that permeable pavement is not suitable for this site since the max design slope is 5% and this site is approximately 10%. 

Ms. Devine also mentioned concern regarding salt use and snow management as well as trash and litter pick up.

Ms. Bugay asked if they looked at alternative locations for the dumpster. Mr. Smith confirmed that the proposed location would be best. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to request $3,000 in funding from the applicant for the peer review at 36 Saw Mill Lane, seconded by Mr. Tittler. UA

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing on 36 Saw Mill Lane until the meeting of December 4th, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA

6 Brook Terrace- Request for Determination of Applicability from Anthony LaMorte for the installation of natural gas service to the existing home at 6 Brook Terrace. (RDA 2014-11)

Anthony A. LaMorte was present.

Mr. Gorden confirmed with Mr. LaMorte the proposed work is all in the driveway.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with special conditions as recommended by Agent O’Connell, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
 
25 Maverick St- Request for Determination of Applicability from Andrew Schena for the renovation of a single family home, and the addition of a driveway at 25 Maverick Street (RDA 2014-12) (SWP 2014-23)

Andrew Schena was present for the hearing. He explained that they plan to remove close to a dozen trees and convert it to lawn area. 

Mr. Civian recommended a site visit.

Ms. Bugay asked Mr. Schena to indicate which trees will be removed.

Mr. Gorden thinks a Positive Determination of Applicability should be issued and the applicant should file a Notice of Intent. 

Mr. Civian commented that he would like to be able to condition a Negative Determination of Applicability so the applicant does not have to go through a Notice of Intent.

Mr. Tittler made a motion to approve the Stormwater Management Permit for the driveway as proposed with the standard conditions of approval and also final plans subject to review and approval by the Conservation Agent. This was seconded by Ms. Bugay. It was voted 4-1. (Mr. Gorden opposed)

Ms. Bugay commented that she may want to see an erosion control barrier in the back of the driveway.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the RDA until the meeting of December 4th, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA

The Commission decided to schedule a site visit for December 2nd at 7:30 AM.

 178 Fairbanks Rd- Request for Determination of Applicability from Conesus Associates, LLP for the construction of a deck and pervious driveway at 178 Fairbanks Road. (RDA 2014-13)

Christopher Boulger was present. He explained a proposal to install aqua brick pervious pavers for the driveway. He explained that he is willing to meet Town standards for the pervious pavers.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with conditions, pending a site plan to be reviewed and approved by Agent O’Connell, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA

Discussion of meeting schedule for January- The Commission decided that they would meet on the 8th and 22nd of January. 

Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn at 8:30 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
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